
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
23 March 2012 
            
Newsletter No 25 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
5B Class Assembly 
Well done to all the children in 5B for an outstanding assembly this morning.  Everyone enjoyed the 
lovely performance provided by the children.  Special thanks go to Mr Broadfield, Miss Palgrave and 
all the staff who supported them.   
 
Easter Church Service 
Our Easter Church service will be taking place on Friday 30 March 2012 at 11:00am at St Mary’s 
Church.  Parents/ Carers are welcome to attend. 
 
School Dinners 
As from Monday 16 April 2012 Birmingham City Council will increase the price of school dinners to 
£1.90 per day, £9.50 per week.  Milk will remain at 14p per day, 70p per week. The correct money 
should be given to the class teacher on a Monday morning, in an envelope clearly labelled with your 
child’s name and class on. 
 
Parking Outside School 
As you know I encourage parents not to park outside school. I was very concerned that it was 
reported this week that a reception child was hurt, fortunately not very badly. However, I must 
INSIST that parents do not park outside school. Those people who decide to park on double yellow 
lines will be reported to the police. I really do demand your co-operation with this issue.  Thank you 
to those parents/carers who always follow the rules. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 26 March 2012.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend.   

  Leona Burnett    Nursery 
For making a tambourine during 
Design and Technology week. 

  Keiyha-Nevaeh Lescott-Anderson   
RW 

For independently making a maraca 
during Design and Technology 

week. 

Rain Love  RG 
For producing some super 

work during Design and 
Technology week. 

D’Andre Clarke  1H 
For producing a lovely puppet 
during Design and Technology 

week. 

 Jasmine Madier  1/2L 
For making a fantastic puppet in 

Design and Technology 
independently. 

Kavauhnn Dennin   2S 
For excellent effort and 

enthusiasm during Design and 
Technology week.  

Jagjeet Hayer   3L 
For excellent storyboard work in 
Literacy relating to Design and 

Technology. 

Alicia Brown   3/4MW 
For working hard to design a page in 

her storybook using the rotating 
pop-up mechanism. 

Buraydah Asad   4W 
For working hard in Design 

and Technology week. 

         Chanecia Shirley  5B 
For singing an excellent solo 
during the class assembly. 

  Ashley Collins   5/6S 
For his work in Design and 

Technology week designing a 
moving toy. 

 Habib Ahmed   6SH 
For making a consistent effort 

with all of his work. 

 
 
 



 
 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up RG 
Spick and Span 5/6S 
Movement Award 1/2L 

Attendance 4W 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 1/2L   Runner up goes to 3/4MW 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 26 March 2012. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dogs on School Site Reminder 
Can I please remind parents/carers that dogs are not allowed on the school site.  This is for health 
and safety reasons. Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 
 
Social Networking Sites 
Could I remind parents/carers to please supervise you child’s use of the computer at home.  
Facebook and other social networking websites should not be used by children under 13 years of 
age. 
 
Attendance 
Parents/carers have been sent a reminder about holidays during school time.  Can I please remind 
you about the importance of regular school attendance and that the school cannot authorise 
holidays during term time.  We continue to remind parents/carers about regular attendance and 
punctuality. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children break up on 
Friday 30 March 2012 
and return to school on 
Tuesday 17 April 2012 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 

KS1 KS2 

Naailah Khan   1/2L 
For taking care of another child 

who was upset. 

Chanecia Shirley   5B 
For cheering up a sad child. 


